KAMBA (Kenosha Area Mountain Bike Association) Board Meeting 
 
February 6, 2023
Meeting called to order at 7:02
 
Members present:
President: Steve Janiak
Vice President: Todd Hauser
Treasurer: Mike French
Secretary: Doug Herrick
Social Media Coordinator: Michael Reed
SLP Trail Development: John Londre
PETS Trail Development: Dustin Llanas

Members absent:

President’s Report:
· Motion for the previous meeting minutes to be accepted: motion passes
· Steve asking if we could get the e-mails from those present at the SLIP N Ride, will ask Kerry Gonzalez
· Discussion on what we could put in a newsletter: purpose would be to maintain communication between the board and KAMBA members
· We could talk about development at PETS; would be good for public awareness
· Todd: we could do a member spotlight for anyone who is interested
· Our MOU contract is coming up: unless anyone has anything they would like to change about it, the suggestion is to keep it the same way it is currently. We do need the insurance in the MOU. Mike French to take the action item to review the insurance in the MOU
· Someone from a local snowmobile club contacted Matt Collins, who gave him Mike French’s e-mail. They had a question about insurance.
· Action item for everyone: take a look at the MOU: if we have no recommended changes we will accept the current terms
· June 2nd at 5:30 will be the grand opening day for the PETS trails. The chancellor from UW Parkside will be in attendance as well as various other executives
· Open forum for ideas: could we get a band and put them in the center of the baseball fields next to the beer garden? Just as they did for the Picnic in the Park event last year?
· Doug will contact Lance and ask them about Mean Gene: could we get them for June 2nd?
· Steve will put up potential KAMBA re-branding ideas up for discussion

Slip N Ride Recap:
· Steve: didn’t hear many complaints other than how the course got beat up in the final laps, which we can’t control
· We made $1268 in raffle proceeds (Mike French got the tally from Heather last night)
· Emma e-mailed KAMBA, we had 251 total racers and made about $10k
· Steve will e-mail Hugh Jass and Wheel and Sprocket
· When Mike French was going over a small hump on the course the tab that sticks out on the Snow Dog broke off. The county has said they would rather not try to fix it. Mike will see if we can just weld it ourselves
· Our lock on the barn housing the Snow Dog at PETS was broken off. Ken put another lock on
· Mike: we should get 2 of the same lock for the barn at PETS, the county will probably pay for it; it was just a simple masterlock

Treasurer’s Report:
· We started the month of January with $7781.48
· There was one deposit; the monthly automated paypal transfer
· The highest expenditure for the month was the Snow dog
· We paid for the new locks at PETS, which came out to $49.83
· The insurance premium for the second Snow dog was $118.00

Silver Lake Park Trail Updates:
· Nothing to report other than a successful Slip N Ride event
· Pat mentioned he was going to purchase a backpack blower
· General talk about expanding High Line; was something Pat wanted. There was an additional half mile of trail that was planned, but Jeremy Witek never had the time to work on it

Petrifying Springs Trail Updates:
· Winter time; nothing to report. Dustin to get Steve a wanted tool list for trail building/maintenance for 2023 year

General Discussion:
· Should we incorporate trail features at PETS to discourage hikers from trespassing on mtb specific trails? The county had put stickers on the trail signs that said no hikers on the trails
· Steve talked to Dustin about adding the new PETS trails to trailforks: Dustin opened the link that Steve sent, but hasn’t gotten the verification e-mail back from trailbot
· Will also include the trails on MTB project
· Discussion about our summer event: Michael suggested a scavenger hunt style ride
· When should we have our summer event? Should we work around the WORS and NICA series? Discussion tabled for now
· Discussion about enhancing the tyke loop at SLP: suggestions included general kids skills trail features like a see-saw, etc.
· Corporate sponsorships? Matt Collins has said no in the past, but Steve and Todd had brought to the group that Matt Collins had given them a green light for corporate sponsors
· The first step would be to sketch out the new layout for tyke, and then send it to Matt Collins for further review. We should do the planning now and then possibly incorporate some fundraising opportunities when it gets warmer outside
· KAMBA group rides: Angela did mention that we could team up with her Zion Cycles Tuesday night rides and make it a KAMBA/Zion combo ride
· Doug to send an e-mail to Angela and ask if we could team together and make it a Zion/KAMBA Tuesday night ride for a few rides
· Steve got contacted about an adaptive rider in the area (motorcycle accident 10 years ago, now rides a 3-wheeled pedal assist bike): whether any of the SLP or PETS trails were accessible to adaptive riders
· The trail must be at least 28 inches wide to be wheelchair rider accessible


Social Media Update:
· Question: should we integrate our new e-mail list for the newsletter with the members on facebook? Answer: we cannot because our facebook page is a “group” and not a “page.” We cannot copy and paste all members into a separate spreadsheet
· Discussion about whether or not to make the facebook page comment only
· Michael made a motion to create a new KAMBA “page” instead of a group. Doug seconded the motion
· Ken Bozych suggested to have a “page” that posts trail updates, events, etc. that people can comment on, but not “post” on
· Motion passes. Todd and Michael will spearhead the transition to a KAMBA page
· Motion to adjourn: meeting adjourned at 8:44pm

Follow up notes/action items/tabled discussions:
· Everyone take a look at our current MOU; propose any changes if needed
· Doug to contact Lance and ask if we could get Mean Gene for June 2nd PETS opening
· Steve to work on potential KAMBA re-branding/new logos
· Steve to e-mail Hugh Jass and Wheel and Sprocket about the money made at the Slip N Ride/Hugh Jass combo race
· Dustin to provide Steve with a “wanted tools” list for the 2023 season
· Discussion about when to have our summer event tabled for future
· Doug to contact Angela and ask about tagging along with the Zion Tuesday night rides for a few weeks and making it a Zion/KAMBA Tuesday night ride (temporarily, while we work on starting our own group rides)
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Todd and Michael to work on moving our facebook group over to a new page

KAMBA Board Members 2023
· President: Steve Janiak (2023 – 2024)
· Vice President: Todd Hauser (2023 – 2024)
· Treasurer: Mike French (2022 – 2024)
· Secretary: Doug Herrick (2022 – 2023)
· Social Media Coordinator: Michael Reed (2022 – 2023)
· SLP Trail Development: John Londre (2022 – 2023)
· PETS Trail Development: Dustin Llanas (2022 – 2023)
